
From: Christina Turner
To: BoardOperations
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Public Comment - April 16, 2024 Agenda - Items 9 and 19
Date: Friday, April 12, 2024 4:34:40 PM
Attachments: Santa Clara County Board of Supervisors 4.16.24 Meeting - Regional Medical Center Service Reduction.pdf

Santa Clara County Board of Supervisors 4.16.24 Meeting - 911 Emergency Ambulance Services Contract
Extension.pdf

Good Afternoon County of Santa Clara Board of Supervisors,

Please find attached letters in response to April 16, 2024 Agenda items:
#9 - Receive report from the Emergency Medical Services Agency relating to the
reduction of trauma and specialty care services at Regional Medical Center of San Jose
and provide input and direction relating to the Draft Impact Assessment.
#19 - Approve Ninth Amendment to Agreement with Rural/Metro of California relating to
providing 911 emergency paramedic and ambulance services, extending the agreement
for an 18-month period through December 31, 2025, with three one-year extension
options, that has been reviewed and approved by County Counsel as to form and
legality.

Thank you for the opportunity for the City of Morgan Hill to provide input.

Best regards,
Christina

CITY OF MORGAN HILL

Christina J. Turner, CPA
City Manager

17575 Peak Avenue, Morgan Hill, California, USA 95037
d 408.776.7382 | c 408.839.1705
e christina.turner@morganhill.ca.gov |  www.morganhill.ca.gov
Facebook | Twitter

Disclaimer

The information contained in this communication from the sender is confidential. It is intended solely for use
by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are hereby notified that
any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of this information is strictly
prohibited and may be unlawful.

This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived by
Mimecast, a leader in email security and cyber resilience. Mimecast integrates email defenses with brand
protection, security awareness training, web security, compliance and other essential capabilities. Mimecast
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RE: April 16, 2024 Board of Supervisors Meeting   


Item #9 – Regional Medical Center Specialty Care Services Reduction Impact Assessment 


Dear Board of Supervisors, 


The City of Morgan Hill would like to formally oppose the reduction of services at Regional Medical Center 


(RMC). The announcement of RMC reducing trauma and specialty care services poses significant risks to South 


County residents whose closest emergency rooms are situated 9 or 13 miles from Morgan Hill and the nearest 


trauma center is already 25 miles away. This situation is exacerbated by the delayed EMS response times our 


community is experiencing.  


As indicated in the County’s Impact Assessment, the City of Morgan Hill is deeply troubled by the potential 


ramifications of these reductions. The key issues that come to the forefront are: 


• Exacerbation of Healthcare Disparities: Hospital reductions and closures have been shown to worsen 


healthcare disparities, particularly affecting seniors and low-income patients who rely on nearby hospitals 


for care. Increased distance to the closest hospital could lead to higher mortality rates from heart attacks 


and unintentional injuries, placing an additional burden on already vulnerable populations. 


• Impact on Follow-Up Care: The closure of specialized hospital units not only disrupts acute care but also 


hampers follow-up care for patients with chronic conditions. Longer travel distances to healthcare 


providers may result in missed appointments, medication non-adherence, and delayed interventions, 


ultimately contributing to worsened health outcomes and increased healthcare costs. 


Ultimately, the closure of specialty services at RMC not only challenges the immediate functionality of the EMS 


system but will also influence the long-term mortality and morbidity impacts on vulnerable populations. We are 


grateful to the County for the recent investment in Valley Health Center Morgan Hill and for the County’s 


continued effort to strengthen healthcare infrastructure, expand access, and promote health equity within the 


community. The City of Morgan Hill stands ready to work with the County and other relevant parties to find 


sustainable solutions that prioritize the needs of our community. 


Respectfully submitted, 


 


 


 


Christina Turner 


City Manager 
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RE: April 16, 2024 Board of Supervisors Meeting   


Item #19 – 911 Emergency Ambulance Services Contract Extension   


Dear Board of Supervisors, 


The City of Morgan Hill is deeply concerned with the shortage of available County-contracted American 


Medical Response (AMR) paramedic ambulances serving the South County area. We have experienced 


significant delays in response times for emergency medical dispatching services, with ambulances taking 


as long as 30 minutes. Furthermore, the current requirement for a First Response Unit (firefighter) to 


confirm the need for transport, thereby arriving and staying on the scene, is placing undue strain on our 


first responders.  


The delayed ambulance response times, coupled with the shortage of available County ambulances 


within the City of Morgan Hill, hinder the Morgan Hill Fire Department's ability to respond promptly to 


the next pending emergency, which could have detrimental consequences.  


Additionally, the closest emergency rooms are situated 9 or 13 miles from Morgan Hill and the nearest 


trauma center is 25 miles away. Given the distance to these medical facilities, immediate and effective 


responsiveness to South County residents from our Emergency Medical Services (EMS) partners is 


imperative. The recent announcement of Regional Medical Center of San Jose reducing their services 


only exacerbates our concerns and leaves South County residents even more unprotected. 


The City of Morgan Hill urgently requests that the County address both short-term and long-term 


solutions to the County ambulance crisis during the negotiation of this contract extension. We ask that 


the new contract adequately addresses services in South County and incorporates progress milestones to 


ensure good faith progress of the timely and adequate EMS service. The City of Morgan Hill stands 


ready to work with the County and other relevant parties to find sustainable solutions that prioritize the 


needs of our Community. 


 


Respectfully submitted, 


 


 


 


Christina Turner 


City Manager 
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RE: April 16, 2024 Board of Supervisors Meeting   

Item #19 – 911 Emergency Ambulance Services Contract Extension   

Dear Board of Supervisors, 

The City of Morgan Hill is deeply concerned with the shortage of available County-contracted American 

Medical Response (AMR) paramedic ambulances serving the South County area. We have experienced 

significant delays in response times for emergency medical dispatching services, with ambulances taking 

as long as 30 minutes. Furthermore, the current requirement for a First Response Unit (firefighter) to 

confirm the need for transport, thereby arriving and staying on the scene, is placing undue strain on our 

first responders.  

The delayed ambulance response times, coupled with the shortage of available County ambulances 

within the City of Morgan Hill, hinder the Morgan Hill Fire Department's ability to respond promptly to 

the next pending emergency, which could have detrimental consequences.  

Additionally, the closest emergency rooms are situated 9 or 13 miles from Morgan Hill and the nearest 

trauma center is 25 miles away. Given the distance to these medical facilities, immediate and effective 

responsiveness to South County residents from our Emergency Medical Services (EMS) partners is 

imperative. The recent announcement of Regional Medical Center of San Jose reducing their services 

only exacerbates our concerns and leaves South County residents even more unprotected. 

The City of Morgan Hill urgently requests that the County address both short-term and long-term 

solutions to the County ambulance crisis during the negotiation of this contract extension. We ask that 

the new contract adequately addresses services in South County and incorporates progress milestones to 

ensure good faith progress of the timely and adequate EMS service. The City of Morgan Hill stands 

ready to work with the County and other relevant parties to find sustainable solutions that prioritize the 

needs of our Community. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Christina Turner 

City Manager 
 

 

 


